Department of Environmental Protection 

Bureau of Waste Prevention

Western Regional Office, (413)784-1100

Town of Hatfield

Public Notice


In accordance with Massachusetts General Laws, Chapter 111, Sections 150A and 150A 1/2 and the regulations promulgated thereunder, 310 CMR 16.00 "Site Assignment Regulations for Solid Waste Facilities," an application for site assignment has been filed with the Hatfield Board of Health for the site assignment of a transfer station area located at Plain Road, Hatfield, MA.  Abutters include the Estate of Abraham Axler on the north and east; Donald D. Osley, George L. Osley & Anne S. Cernak on the south; and Michael Bartlett on the west. 

The area under consideration is 6.5 acres, and will be used for a transfer station that will accept  recyclable material, wood waste, bricks and rubble, and municipal solid wastes at a maximum of 500  tons/day. The proponent is Volume Recycling Associates, Inc.


Copies of the Site Assignment Application may be reviewed at the offices of the Board of Health, Town Hall, 59 Main Street, Hatfield, MA  01038 or at Huntley Associates, P.C., 30 Industrial Drive East, Northampton, MA  01060 Monday – Friday between the hours of 8:30  A.M. and 4:30 P.M. The Department of Environmental Protection (the Department) shall receive comments on the proposed facility site for 21 days from the date of the publication of this public notice. All comments regarding the assignment of this site should reference DEP Report #127-005-A and be mailed to: DEP, WERO, 436 Dwight Street, Springfield, MA  01103.


The applicant may modify the application for the initial forty (40) days of the review period where such modifications are deemed not to be major modifications. The Department shall issue a Department Report on Suitability within sixty (60) days of the date of the public notice.

